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Dear Parents/Carers,
Last year saw the launch of Rushwick Primary School’s Frog Club. Frog Club has been developed to help further raise standards in Maths, by encouraging pupils to improve their mental calculations. We hope this will increase the speed and confidence that they tackle mental maths problems in Maths sessions, across the curriculum and in day to day life. 
Children are expected to know all times tables and division facts up to 12 x 12 by the end of Year 4. Therefore, we want to put emphasis on learning their times tables for the children’s weekly Maths homework. This will be the only Maths homework sent home for the week.
There are 15 different levels for the children to progress through. Children will be given a practice sheet for homework and be tested once a week in class - timetabled by their teacher. If a child gains full marks in two consecutive weeks, they move onto the next level. 
In Year 1 all pupils will start in the Tadpole club and work their way up.  The first three levels (Tadpole, Froglet and 11 Club) will be given 11 questions to learn. When they progress to the 22 Club, they will be required to answer 22 questions, 33 Club will require 33 questions and so on. Children will be given 10 minutes unaided time to complete their sheet.
[image: ]The levels are as follows:
· 3 Tadpole levels  – addition and subtraction of numbers up to 10
· 3 Froglet levels –  addition and subtraction of numbers up to 20
· 11 club – adding 2s, 5s and 10s.
· 22 club – 2x, 5x and 10x.
· 33 club – multiplying and dividing by 2, 5 and 10. 
· 44 club – 3x, 4x and 8x.
· 55 club – multiplying and dividing by 3, 4 and 8
· 66 club – 6x, 7x and 9x.
· 77 club – multiplying and dividing by 6, 7 and 9
· 88 club – multiplying and dividing by all times tables
· 99 club – multiplying and dividing by all times tables

We hope the children enjoy Frog Club and that they’re enthused to learn and develop at home.
Kind Regards,

Mr Clement
Maths Coordinator
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